
 
 

 

 

Wednesday 19th March 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are delighted to share the news that our recent Ofsted inspection went incredibly well. The 
inspectors were deeply impressed by every aspect of East Lane Primary School, and their report 
reflects the exceptional standards, dedication, and ambition that define our school community. As 
we are sure you are aware, our last inspection in November 2019 received Outstanding and I am 
pleased that standards have been maintained.  

Securing a place at East Lane Primary School is a privilege, and we are immensely proud to offer 
an education that ranks among the very best in the country. Your children are fortunate to be part of 
a school that consistently delivers excellence, ensuring that they receive the highest quality 
education in an environment that nurtures both academic success and personal development. 

The Ofsted report is filled with glowing comments about our school. Some of our most favourite 
quotes include: 

"Leaders set high standards for themselves, teachers and pupils and everyone enjoys the challenge 
of meeting these expectations." 

"Pupils’ behaviour is exemplary. This is because they enjoy their learning and understand how to 
behave well." 

" Pupils with special educational needs and/or disabilities (SEND) benefit from the same 
rich experience as their peers. Leaders make certain that they identify the additional 
needs of pupils with SEND as early as possible. Staff provide tailored support. 
Consequently, pupils with SEND achieve highly." 
“The school places a strong focus on personal development. Pupil leadership opportunities are a 
real strength of the school.” 

At the heart of our success is the exceptional teaching and learning that takes place in every 
classroom. Our dedicated staff members go above and beyond to inspire, challenge, and support 
each child, ensuring they reach their full potential. The inspectors recognised the high expectations, 
subject expertise, and unwavering commitment of our teachers, which directly impact the 
outstanding outcomes our pupils achieve. 

Strong and strategic leadership has been instrumental in driving East Lane Primary School to the 
pinnacle of educational excellence. The report highlights the clear vision, ambition, and meticulous 
planning that underpin every decision, ensuring that our school continues to set the highest 
standards in all areas. Leadership at every level is focused on continuous improvement, making sure 
our children receive nothing but the best. 

We are also incredibly fortunate to have such a supportive parent community. Your commitment to 
your children’s education—through engagement with school life, encouragement at home, and trust 

in our vision—plays a significant role in their academic performance and overall success. We are 
grateful for this partnership and the positive impact it has on the whole school. 



 
 

 

 

Thank you for your continued support and for being part of this remarkable journey. We look 
forward to building on this success and continuing to provide the very best education for your 
children. 

Kind regards, 

 

S. Siddiqui and S. Miller 

 


